Letter from Walter O’Malley to Frank Schroth

September 15, 1952,

Frank D. Schroth, Publisher,
The Brooklyn Eagle,

24 Johnson Streat,

Brooklyn, N. 1.

My dear Frank;

I have your letter of September 12th. Of course, you are {ree to
use my June 17th letter in any way. You will be interested in a story
by Tom Meany which will appear in the September 26th issue of Colllers,
They have a two page color spread of a draving of the type of stadium
that Norman Bel Geddes and Emil H. FPraeger might recommend. This
stadium would be the largest covered convention hall in the world. I
can think of nothing that would bring more business to Brooklyn than
this proposed slx million dollar improvement., The events that would be
held in it would be widely jublicized ones of necessity, Brooklyn date
lines would appear almost daily throughout the world. We would become
80 lmportant in Drooklyn that once again we would long to be & separate
city with an individual identity.
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Sincerely,

—

——

- Walter F. O'Malley,

5 Fresident.
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